

MINUTES OF BUDGET WORKING GROUP

HELD 8 AUGUST 2007

Present:

Cllrs: Ranson, Hirst, Thompson, Sherras, Barrett, Rogerson, Knox, Director of Resources and Financial Services Manager.

Also in attendance:

Cllr J S Taylor. 

Apologies

Chief Executive.

The chairman welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the Budget Working Group for the 2006/07 financial year.  He hoped the group would meet regularly throughout the year to aid the budget process.

The DOR explained the purpose of the BWG was to assist in the preparation of next year’s budget and council tax setting.  He added that the BWG had worked very successfully in the past.

1. Final Position for 2006/07

· Revenue Outturn

The DOR highlighted the main points of the revenue outturn for the previous financial year 2006/07.  Overall the General Fund deficit for the year was £973,000 compared with the revised estimate of £960,000.  He went through the main differences and explained the extra costs of concessionary travel (£130,000) that had been brought in to the accounts following the late notification of extra charges relating to contracted services from the county council.  A considerable discussion then took place regarding these extra concessionary fare charges.  Councillor Ranson explained the matter was being taken up by Leaders and Chief Executives.

Overall the results for last year were in line with the revised estimate and the council remains in a healthy position.

· Capital Outturn

The Financial Services Manager went through her report regarding the capital programme showing the final position for the year.  The council had spent £2.472m against a revised budget of £2.8m.  She went through the slippage set out in the report and responded to a number of questions from members.

2. Future Work Plan

The Budget Working Group discussed the work plan for the coming months.  The DOR circulated the capital strategy and Medium Term Financial Strategy, updated versions would be considered at future meetings of the BWG.  He also referred to a recent consultation paper regarding local government finance and the need to carry out the budget forecast which members agreed would be the two main items for the next meeting.

3.
Date and Time of Next Meeting
The next meeting was scheduled for 17 September 2007 at 17.30.
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